Post Office Box 1101 Kamuela, Hawaii 96743 Phone (808) 880-1455 Fax (808) 880-1456 gmooers@hawaii.rr.com

June 9, 2006

Mr. Chris Yuen
Director
Planning Department
County of Hawaii
101 Pauahi Street, Suite 3
Hilo, Hawaii 96720

Re:

Final Subdivision Approval Request (SUB 99-125)

SMA Assessment Application No. 06-147

Dear Mr. Yuen:

You issued a SMA exemption for the project identified above with your letter dated May 17, 2006. One condition of that letter was for the applicant to install Shoreline Public Access signs as approved by your department. We have been working with Debbie Chang and Daryn Arai of your office and have reached an agreement on the locations for the installation of the appropriate signage.

Please find enclosed a map indicating where the signage will be placed per this agreement. We believe we have now complied with all conditions of approval in the Tentative Subdivision Approval letter and the SMA exemption letter and we therefore ask that you now issue Final Approval for the subdivision identified above.

Thank you for your prompt attention to this request for final subdivision approval.

Sincerely,

Gregory R. Mooers

President

GRM:jy enclosures